COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS
July 14th, 2025

The Jewell County Commissioners met on July 14th, 2025, at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Ed Duskie, Brent Beck
and Ervin Underwood were present. Myka Zadina, County Clerk, was present at the meeting.

Anna Porter discussed her contract. Ervin Underwood moved, and Brent Beck seconded to approve the
amended Interlocal Agreement and Contract for Anna Porter. Motion passed unanimously.

Brent Beck moved, and Ervin Underwood seconded to approve the July 7%, 2025, commissioner minutes.
Motion passed unanimously.

Ed Duskie moved, and Brent Beck seconded to approve the updated rules and regulations for the Ambulance
Department. Motion passed unanimously.

Brenda Eakins discussed what the special treasurer pay is and that it is calculated by motor vehicle transactions.

Don Jacobs stated that Elliot Kimminau and the Jewell County K9 Rambo finished classes and are now
certified. He also stated they had to get new tires for the patrol truck.

~ The commissioners discussed the Sheriff Department budget with Don Jacobs, and they also discussed having
the city place a streetlight on the block of the courthouse.

Joel Elkins joined the meeting for a conference call with Republic County Commissioners to discuss Joint
Resolution 25-09JW. Republic County explained the purpose of the resolution is for maintenance purposes
regarding the 24 miles along the Jewell-Republic County line and the 5 miles of asphalt on county line road.
Ervin Underwood moved, and Ed Duskie seconded to approve Resolution 25-09JW. Motion passed
unanimously.

Ervin Underwood asked about laying asphalt on the Webber rd. Joel Elkins stated he is waiting for the company
to have asphalt ready. Joel stated he would be interested in having Jessie Feldman help haul asphalt to get it
done faster. Ervin Underwood discussed trees getting cut along county roads. Joel Elkins also stated CAT is
putting on a Motor Grader training tomorrow south of Jewell on G rd. east of the highway.

The commissioners reviewed quotes for replacing aluminum thresholds for the front doors of the courthouse.
Jackson Glass quoted $1793.30, and Saathoff Construction quoted $1400.00. Brent Beck moved, and Ervin
Underwood seconded to accept Saathoff Construction quote for $1400.00. Motion passed unanimously.

Brent Beck moved, and Ervin Underwood seconded to not approve abatement 2614. Motion passed
unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:20 a.m.
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